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November 2021 
Dealer Information for: 

Equipment Safety Recall Y82   

NHTSA 21E-093 

Occupant Restraint Controller 
 

 

 

FCA US LLC (FCA US) has announced an equipment safety recall on certain 

Mopar Occupant Restraint Controller (ORC) Module part numbers:  

 

68518544AE 

68518543AE 

68518542AF 

68476781AB 

68425814AE 

68425813AB 

  

Dealers may have purchased an ORC Module intended for the 2021 (WL) Jeep 

Grand Cherokee and 2022 (WS) Wagoneer/Grand Wagoneer.  

 

The Occupant Restraint Controller (ORC) module may have incorrect software.  

The airbag warning indicator may not illuminate to notify the operator of possible 

compromised airbag system functionality. If specific ORC internal faults are 

active, then a diagnostic trouble code (DTC) will not be set and the airbag warning 

indicator may not illuminate. The internal faults will disable deployment of both 

the driver and passenger airbag squib (related to airbag venting post deployment) 

and knee airbags. Reduced occupant protection in the event of a crash may 

result in an increased risk of injury to motor vehicle occupants. 
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FCA US is conducting a voluntary equipment safety recall on all affected parts to 

repurchase suspect ORCs. 
 

All dealers are required to return all affected purchased ORC modules in 

order be repurchased. 

 

 

If you have any questions or need assistance in completing this action, please 

contact your Service and Parts District Manager. 
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